
SUBMITTED BY SECRETARY, PG PONY  1

  

The mission of our organization is to instill, in the youth of the community, ideals of good sportsmanship, 
honesty, loyalty, courage and respect for themselves and others. This objective will be met by providing 
supervised competitive games and practices. Board Members, League Officials, Coaches, Umpires and 
Parents alike shall bear in mind that the winning of games is secondary to improved skill level and to the 
development of stronger and happier youth who will grow through League play to become healthy, well-
adjusted adults. 

Board Meeting Minutes 

Date: October 23, 2014 at 6:30pm          Location: Pacific Grove Youth Center 

Board Members Present: Staci Consiglio, Nicole Booker, Caroline Wade, Scott Bilyeu, Ivy 
Ottmar, Crystal Henden, Denise Nielsen, Jack Henden, Kacey Giammanco, Ken Ottmar and 
Fran Coen 

• Meeting called to order at 6:44 pm by Staci Consiglio, President  

• Approval of the Minutes - Nicole Booker moved to approve and Kenny Ottmar second. 
Motion passed.  

• Financials - Scott Bilyeu 

The league is going to write off about $800 that we could not collect from Spring ball.  Nicole 
Booker moved to approve write off and Kenny Ottmar second. Motion passed. 

• Fall Ball Softball Update - Ivy Ottmar 

Last day of the softball clinic the Rookies and Minors joined together for an end of the year 
BBQ. Thanks to Kacey, Jack and Kenny for helping out with this event.  

14U has two more tournaments left and will play at the Salinas Sports Complex November 1 & 
2 and November 8 & 9. That will end their successful season.  

CCS meeting is Monday, October 27th. Will hopefully set some start and finish dates at this 
meeting. It will be all the softball directors from all the counties.  
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Contacted Janet Light at the high school, she is in charge of the volunteer hours for the high 
school students. We set a date to have a volunteer table at the high school on Wednesday, 
November 5th from noon until 1:00pm. Wanted to get volunteers to help work concessions for 
Spring ball.  

Would like to have Reps be in charge of following through with their Managers regarding who 
will be working concessions each week. Have Managers remind the parents in their weekly 
emails. Crystal should have a list of who is working concessions in each park. There should 
also be a list up in each park of who is working during each game.  

• Movie in the Park - Staci Consiglio  

Looking at either November 1st or November 8th to have movie in the park. Staci will email 
us her list of movies and then we can select which one we want. Ivy Ottmar motioned to 
move date to November 8th and Crystal Henden second. Motion passed.  

• George Washington Break-in - Staci Consiglio  

The two boys that are in our league that were part of the incident did community service 
today. One of the kids parents said their child is available to help at the tournament this 
weekend for whatever we need him to do. We have told the Police Department that we have 
chosen the diversion option. 

• Blue Sombrero - Staci Consiglio 

Will not go live until December 1st. The baseball divisions have all been built in the website. 
If our sponsors have a web link you can click on their logo and go directly to their website. 
Once we decide what the registration fees are going to be we can go in and put that 
information in.  We can add team pictures, team rosters, concession schedule etc. The only 
thing we can not add into this website is a generic email account for the board. We might 
look at opening a gmail account for all of us. We will discuss further at our next Board 
meeting.  
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• Tournament Team - Staci Consiglio 

Six teams in the11U tournament this weekend.  First game is Friday night and is the PG Seals 
against the Monterey Elite at 5:00pm. Two games Friday night, four games on Saturday and 
five single elimination games on Sunday.  

Crystal has us all set-up in the concession stand for the tournament. If there is anybody else 
that would like to help out at the tournament just have them look on Sign Up Genius.  

• Baseball Tournaments - Staci Consiglio 

Received flyers on two different baseball tournaments that are coming up. Would like to send 
out to all the 2014 baseball families.  

Meeting adjourn at 7:30pm 

Next General Meeting is November 20, at 6:30pm at the Pacific Grove Youth Center 


